A meeting of the Boston City Council was held on September 9, 2024 at 6:30PM. Present at said meeting were the following persons: Mayor Danny Groover, Robbie West, Lawanda Jackson, Richard Reynolds, Mitch Brown, Lavone Shiver(via phone), Chief Charles Pettus, Public Works Director Clint Walker, Attorney Kyle Swann, Wayne Cooper, Linda Higgins, Donnie Baggett, Lori Huddleston, Margot Brown and Kayla Calhoun.

The meeting was opened by Mayor Groover followed by the invocation by the Mayor.

Mr. West motioned to accept the minutes of the August 12, 2024 meeting. Ms. Jackson seconded the motion. All in favor- West, Jackson, Brown, Reynolds and Shiver.

Chief Pettus gave the Police Report.

Mr. West motioned to approve purchase of AED Narcan to be paid out of Splost. Mr. Brown seconded the motion. All in favor- West, Brown, Reynolds, Jackson and Shiver.

Mr. Brown motioned to approve new plans for the addition to North Boston building and place for bids. Ms. Jackson seconded the motion. All in favor- Brown, Jackson, West, Reynolds and Shiver.

Kayla Calhoun, Burke, Worsham and Harrell was present to present the 2023 Audit Report.

Mr. West gave the Street Report.

Mr. Brown motioned to adopt final millage rate of 9.276.

Mr. West seconded the motion. All in favor- Brown, West, Jackson, Reynolds and Shiver.

Lori Huddleston was present regarding her property on West Jefferson St.

Donnie Baggett gave update on the status of the bridge on Old Hwy. 84.

Ms. Jackson motioned to adjourn. Mr. Brown seconded the motion. All in favor- Jackson, Brown, West, Reynolds and Shiver.